
 

                                

         

Old Oak Primary School Update      

Friday 6th June 2025   

Dear families,    

The first week has brought a number of special moments. The highlight was the 

Sharing Assembly today, when our school nursery joined us to show their 

amazing train, built following the design of the new HS2 trains! This followed a 

visit to the site in May. It was the children’s first sharing assembly and they sat so 

beautifully throughout.  

The rest of sharing assembly celebrated mathematics in reception class, The 

Good Samaritan story in Year 1 as part of the topic Religious Stories. Year 2 

shared their understanding of Hinduism, and Year 3 showed their art work based 

on the book in class ‘Lob’. Year 4 celebrated the behaviour of children on their 

recent trip to the Kayaking Centre and their success in the Cricket tournament 

earlier this week. Year 5 retold the story of Macbeth, and Year 6 showed their 

models of the inside of the human body within the ribcage. The assembly was a 

celebration of the range of learning across the school, which runs alongside the 

core curriculum of maths and English. 

Good luck to our Year 1 and Year 4 children who are sitting their phonics 

screening and the multiplication test next week. These are national benchmarks 

which every child across the country completes at this time. 

 



 

SCHOOL MEALS – STIR FOOD 

So far we have been very impressed with the quality of the food and service 

provided by our new caterers Stirfood. The children also seem very happy and are 

making positive comments. If your child, who is currently on packed lunches would 

like to switch to school lunches, then please let admin staff know. We have to know 

who is having a school lunch so that there is enough food. 

FATHER’S DAY BREAKFAST – 18th JUNE 

On 18th June we invite all fathers and significant male role models to join us in our 

Father’s Day breakfast from 8am in the lower hall. This will be a chance for the 

children and you to spend some special time together and mark the important role 

that dads and significant males play in a child’s education. 

EID PARTY – TUESDAY 10th JUNE 

We are looking forward to our Eid celebration next 

Tuesday after school. Please bring your child to the lower 

hall through the main KS1 entrance on Stokesley Street as 

you do for class assemblies. The entrance fee covers all 

food and drink and is payable on the door. Any additional 

activities can be paid at the table.  

 

SPORTS DAY – TUESDAY 24th JUNE 

After last year’s successful sports day, we will repeat the event again in a similar 

way on Tuesday 24th June. The day will begin at 10.00am at the Linford Christie 

Stadium and there will be the activities, a picnic lunch and competitive races. You 

will have received a letter about this earlier this week. 

 

 



 

PLAYCENTRE - AFTER SCHOOL CLUB 

3:20pm-4:30pm is £5 per child per day. For 2 children there is a slight discount 

and the charge is £8.00 per day. 

3:20pm-5:45pm (This was originally 5:30pm but has been extended to 5:45pm). 

The charge is £10 and for 2 children is £15.00.  The school will be implementing a 

late fee of £5.00 per child for anyone collected after 5:45pm. 

From after the May holiday, we are requesting that families provide the children 

attending after school club with a snack, we are very reluctant to put the fees up 

and if we ask for this contribution we can keep the fees at this very reasonable 

rate- many thanks for your support.  

ATTENDANCE: 

Olive class – Yr 1 81.1% 

Acacia class Yr 2 78.1% 

Chestnut class 3 79.6% 

Magnolia class 4 81.9% 

Aspen class  5 86.5% 

Willow class  6 80% 

Peach class  Rec 76.7% 

  

 

 

 



 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

Monday 9th June Year 3 visit Boston Manor House and 

Park 

 

Phonics screening begins in Year 1 

Tuesday 10th June Eid Celebration after school 

 

School nurse is in school checking the 

vision and hearing of reception 

children 

 

Year 4 begin their Multiplication 

Check 

Thursday 12th June Yo-Yo Assembly  

 

Year 6 performance - Cross The Line – 

Lyric Theatre, funded by The Gang, 

Violence and Exploitation Unit 

Friday 13th June Girls’ football team quarter final 

match 

Wednesday 18th  Father’s Day Breakfast 

Tuesday 24th June Sports Day 

 

For photos of the week, please check the school’s Instagram page.    

Have great half term.  

Mrs Beardsworth and Mr. Brown     



 

Find as at:              

  

  @oldoakprimaryschool                               www.oldoakprimary.co.uk   


